
Sandy Neck Board Meeting 
October 17, 2016 

 
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Sandy Neck Board was held on October 17, 2016 in the Selectmen’s 
Conference Room, 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by 
Chairman Richard French.  
 
 
At the start of the meeting, Rich French introduced the two newest Sandy Neck Board Members; Wendy 
Paquette and Bill Monroe.  Welcome.  
 
 
Roll Call:  
 Board Members present: Bill Carey, Pete Sampou, Tom O’Neill, Bill Monroe, Wendy Paquette, and 

Rich French.  
 Board Member absent: Nate King. 
 Staff: Nina Coleman, Sandy Neck Park Manager, and Debbie Lavoie, Secretary. 
 Council Liaisons present: John Flores and Phil Wallace. 
 Public: Diane Lomba, Kylie Palomba and Ruby Coleman. 

 
 
Act on Minutes: (Rich French turned the meeting over to Tom O’Neill for the vote on the minutes, 
after which Rich French returned to chairing the meeting.)  
 On a motion by Pete Sampou and seconded by Tom O’Neill, the Sandy Neck Board voted to approve 

the September 12, 2016 minutes as printed.  Wendy Paquette and Bill Monroe abstained from the 
vote because they had not yet been sworn in as Board Members.  

 
 

Correspondence: 
 None. 

 
 
Staff Report:  
Nina Coleman addressed the Board: 
 The Gatehouse hours are Monday and Tuesday from 9 am – 3:30 pm and Wednesday to Sunday 

from 9 am – 9 pm. 
 Curfew is until 11 pm until November 1st.  Then the curfew is 4 pm.  This time is new this year.  
 CoastSweep was in September – very good turnout.  
 Hunting – pheasants are being stocked now (Saturday and Mondays).  Rabbit, duck, goose, coyote 

and fox can be hunted at Sandy Neck – in the proper season.  Deer hunting is not allowed this year.  
 Recommend people hike on front beach where hunting is not allowed.  Plus, there is no hunting 

allowed on Sunday.   
 
 
Old Business:  
The Long-term Coastal Resiliency Alternatives Report was discussed.   
Pete Sampou addressed the Board: 

 The information was presented to Town Council but no voted was taken at their meeting. 
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 Pete Sampou has already met with Councilors Flores and Wallace and he will continue to meet with the other 
councilors (in the next several months) to explain the Alternative Report and the scientific information regarding 
the Plan.  He will review all the alternatives and explain which assessment the Sandy Neck Board favored and 
why they voted for Alternative 5D.  A small group setting (with only two councilors at a time) is more beneficial 
because this way each individual concern can be addressed in a scientific manner without undue outside pressure.   

 The original grant was finalized and submitted.  There are no deadlines – at this time – that have to be met.   
 
 
New Business: 

 none 
 
 
Matters not reasonably anticipated by the Chair: 

 none 
 
 
Public Comment:   

 none 
 
 
Adjournment: 

 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:58  pm.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Debbie Lavoie, Secretary 


